
 

 
Jessica Chiavara 
Counsel, Eversource Energy 

    Cell phone: 315-313-3264  
jessica.chiavara@eversource.com 

 
December 29, 2021 

 
Via Electronic Mail Only 
Daniel Goldner, Chair 
Public Utilities Commission 
21 S. Fruit Street, Suite 10 
Concord, New Hampshire 03301-2492 
 
Re: DE 20-092 – 2021-2023 Triennial Energy Efficiency Plan 
       NH Utilities joint notification for SBC and LDAC rates effective January 1, 2022 
 
Chair Goldner: 
 

Liberty Utilities (Granite State Electric) Corp. d/b/a Liberty; Public Service 
Company of New Hampshire d/b/a Eversource Energy; Unitil Energy Systems, Inc. (UES); 
Liberty Utilities (EnergyNorth Natural Gas) Corp d/b/a Liberty; and Northern Utilities, Inc. 
(Northern) (collectively, “The NH Utilities”) submit this notification regarding the SBC 
and LDAC rates to be charged effective January 1, 2022 to the Public Utilities Commission 
(“Commission”) for filing in Docket No. DE 20-092.   
 

The NH Utilities filed compliance tariffs consistent with New Hampshire Code of 
Administrative Rules Puc 1603 on December 16, 20, and 28, reflecting the SBC and LDAC 
rates in compliance with the directives of Order Nos. 26,553 and 26,556.  The NH Utilities 
submitted these tariffs with the expectation that they would be approved in advance of 
January 1, 2022. While those compliance tariffs have not been approved as of this writing, 
the NH Utilities will begin billing the 2022 SBC and LDAC rates listed in Order No. 
26,553 as directed, effective January 1, 2022. 

 
Pursuant to Commission policy, this filing will be made electronically only; paper 

copies will not follow. Please do not hesitate to contact me with questions. 
 
 

Counsel, Eversource Energy 
o/b/o the New Hampshire Utilities 

 
cc: DE 20-092 service list 
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